Community Bulletin



No 3/22 9 February 2022

Lord,

help me to live this day,

quietly, easily;

to lean on your great strength,

trustfully, restfully;

to wait for the unfolding of your will, patiently, serenely;

to meet others,

peacefully, joyfully;

to face tomorrow, confidently, courageously.

Amen

St. Francis of Assisi



FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Dear Parents and Carers,

I am very grateful for the great response to the use of rapid antigen tests (RAT) during these first two weeks of term. This has helped a number of families identify positive cases in children very early and therefore get appropriate care. This is helping to keep everyone safe and well.

Details about the collection of the next round of rapid antigen tests are included with this bulletin in the 'school News' section.

School Advisory Council

Over the past few years Good Samaritan has undergone significant change and improvement. We have redeveloped the school's learning and teaching processes, invested in new technologies, developed the school's grounds and facilities and built or refurbished every building on the site.

At the heart of this work there has always been a singular focus: the full flourishing of every child so that they may enjoy a life fully lived.

As one community we have sought to create a learning environment that invites each child to experience God anew and participate in building a future that is God's dream for all people, a hopeful, just and life-giving Kingdom of God on earth. 🛭

What makes Good Samaritan a great school is the relationships we form. We understand that the partnership between our school and families of the children must continue to grow and be strengthened so that the educational goals of the school can be achieved.

To further strengthen this partnership we are reforming our School Advisory Council in 2022 as part of the recently established mission of Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools.

The role of the School Advisory Council is to provide advice to support the principal and school leaders further the ongoing development of our school. Meeting twice per term, the School Advisory Council meets to discuss and explore how our school community can continue to meet the needs of every child in our care.

You don't need to have any special skills to join the School Advisory Council, but you do need to want to work collaboratively with other parents and school leaders to further the goals of our school.

I am seeking expressions of interest from parents of children at our school who would like to be a member of our School Advisory Council. Ideally we would have upto 8 parent members of the Council.

If you are interested in becoming a member of the School Advisory Council please complete the form included with this bulletin and return it to the school office by no later than next Friday 18 February.

Kind regards,

PAUL SEDUNARY Principal

SCHOOL NEWS

Rapid Antigen Testing Continues



Families are asked to continue the twice weekly rapid antigen testing of the children for the next two weeks.

The Department of Health is strongly recommending that students complete a test twice a week to help proactively identify any cases, reducing the risks of an outbreak.

You can collect your testing kits for the next two weeks on Thursday, 10 February and Friday 11 February.

The kits are available from our Jericho Community Learning Village

Please remember that you must report a COVID-positive result to the school by phone. This is so that we can support students, record that they will be absent while in 7-day isolation, and let the rest of the school community know there has been a positive case onsite and that they should monitor for symptoms

Children's Vaccination Pop-Up Clinic

Next week, Family Health Medical Group will again be hosting a mini COVID-19 vaccination clinic at our school for children aged 5-11 years to receive their **first dose**.

Children aged 5 to 11 can receive the Pfizer COVID-19 vaccine. They can receive a smaller dose of vaccine created specifically for their age group. The recommended schedule for vaccination in this age group is 2 doses, 8 weeks apart.

Getting vaccinated is the best way you can protect your child, your family and our school community from further outbreaks and the spread of COVID-19.

Vaccination is not mandatory, but it is highly encouraged, except where your medical practitioner advises you otherwise.

The vaccinations will be provided by fully qualified medical staff.

Date: Monday, 14 February
Time: 3.30pm - 7.00pm

Location: Good Samaritan School Hall

Commented [1]: already translated

Commented [2]: Already translated

Commented [3]: already translated

School Shoes

- Black school shoes are to be worn every day. The shoes must not have any other visible colour
- Runners/sneakers can only be worn on the days the children have physical education or sport.

Here are some examples of acceptable styles of school shoes:



School Hats Must be Worn in Term 1



During term 1 all children are required to wear the school hat while outdoors. Please ensure that your child's hat is clearly labelled with their name.

Hats can be purchased from the Uniform Shop or School Office.

Good Samaritan School Advisory Council Membership Membership Expression of Interest Form

Please return the completed form to the school office by Friday 18 February.

First Name:	Surname
Child/children at Good Samaritan:	
Name:	Class
am interested in becoming a member of Good Samaritan's School Advisory Council.	
understand that the School Advisory Council will meet twice per term during the school year	
lacktriangled understand that as a member of the School Advisory Council I will work collaboratively with other parents, the	
principal and school leaders to support the ongoing development of the school.	
Signature:	Date

2 شباط 2022

ألأعزاء أولياء ألأمور ،

أنا ممتن جدًا للاستجابة الكبيرة لاستخدام اختبارات المستضدات السريعة (RAT) خلال هذين الأسبوعين الأولين من الفصل. وقد ساعد هذا عددًا من العائلات على تحديد الحالات الإيجابية لدى الأطفال في وقت مبكر جدًا وبالتالي الحصول على الرعاية المناسبة. هذا يساعد في الحفاظ على سلامة الجميع وبصحة جيدة.

يتم تضمين تفاصيل حول مجموعة الجولة التالية من اختبارات المستضد السريع في هذه النشرة في قسم "أخبار المدرسة."

المجلس الاستشاري للمدرسة

على مدى السنوات القليلة الماضية ، خضعت مدرسة السامري الصالح لتغييرات وتحسينات كبيرة. لقد أعدنا تطوير عمليات التعلم والتعليم في المدرسة ، واستثمرنا في تقنيات جديدة ، وطورنا أرض المدرسة ومرافقها ، وبنينا أو جددنا كل مبنى في الموقع.

في قلب هذا العمل ، كان هناك دائمًا تركيز فريد: الازدهار الكامل لكل طفل حتى يتمكن من الاستمتاع بحياة يعيشها بشكل كامل.

كمجتمع واحد ، سعينا لخلق بيئة تعليمية تدعو كل طفل لتجربة الله من جديد والمشاركة في بناء مستقبل هو حلم الله لجميع الناس ، ملكوت الله الأمل و العادل ووهب الحياة على الأرض.

ما يجعل كود سامرتن مدرسة رائعة هو العلاقات التي نشكلها. نحن نتفهم أن الشراكة بين مدرستنا وعائلات الأطفال يجب أن تستمر في النمو وتعزيزها حتى يمكن تحقيق الأهداف التعليمية للمدرسة.

لتعزيز هذه الشراكة ، نقوم بتشكيل المجلس الاستشاري للمدرسة في عام 2022 كجزء من المهمة التي تم إنشاؤها مؤخرًا لمدارس ملبورن أبرشية الكاثوليكية.

يتمثل دور المجلس الاستشاري للمدرسة في تقديم المشورة لدعم المدير وقادة المدرسة في مواصلة التطوير المستمر لمدرستنا. يجتمع المجلس الاستشاري للمدرسة مرتين في الفصل الدراسي لمناقشة واستكشاف كيف يمكن لمجتمع مدرستنا الاستمرار في تلبية احتياجات كل طفل في رعايتنا.

لا تحتاج إلى أي مهارات خاصة للانضمام إلى المجلس الاستشاري للمدرسة ، ولكنك تحتاج إلى العمل بشكل تعاوني مع أولياء الأمور الأخرين وقادة المدرسة لتعزيز أهداف مدرستنا.

أسعى لأضهار الاهتمام من أولياء أمور الأطفال في مدرستنا الذين ير غبون في أن يكونوا عضوًا في المجلس الاستشاري للمدرسة. من الناحية المثالية ، سيكون لدينا ما يصل إلى 8 أعضاء من أولياء ألأمور في المجلس.

إذا كنت مهتمًا بأن تصبح عضوًا في المجلس الاستشاري للمدرسة ، فيرجى إكمال النموذج المرفق مع هذه النشرة وإعادته إلى مكتب المدرسة في موعد أقصاه يوم الجمعة المقبل 18 شباط.

مع تحيات

بول سيدينيري - مدير المدرسة

أخبار مدرسية

سيستمر الفحص بطريقة اختبار المستضد السريع نطلب المستضد السريع للأطفال في المنزل خلال فترة الأسبوعين القادمين.

وتوصىي وزارة الصحة وبشدة بأن يقوم الطلاب بهذا الفحص مرتين في الأسبوع للمساعدة على تحديد أي حالات بشكل مبكر والحد من مخاطر تفشي المرض.

يمكنكم استلام علب الفحص للأسبوعين القادمين يوم الخميس المصادف 10 كانون الثاني والجمعة 11 كانون الثاني من جيريكو فيلج.

يجب الإبلاغ عن أي نتيجة إيجابية للمدرسة عن طريق الاتصال بنا هاتفيا". وسيمكننا هذا في دعم طلابنا ، ونسجلهم غيابا" لمدة سبعة أيام وهي مدة العزل وسنبلغ المدرسة بأكملها بوجود حالة إيجابية في المدرسة لغرض الانتباه ومراقبة أي اعراض على أبنائهم

مركز تلقيح الأطفال الموقتة

سيتواجد مرة أخرى مركز التلقيح ضد فيروس كوفيد-١٩ المؤقت التابع ل Family Health Medical Group في مدرستنا للأطفال الذين تتراوح أعمارهم بين ٥ - ١١ سنة لتلقي جرعتهم الأولى.

وسيتلقى الأطفال الذين تتراوح أعمار هم بين ١١-٥ سنة لقاح الفايزر والذي تم تركيبه خصيصا" للأطفال بجرعة صغيرة. ونوصي بان يكون الفرق الزمني بين الجرُّعة الأولى والثانية ٨ أسابيع . `

ان النطعيم هو أفضل طريقة يمكنكم بها حماية اطفالكم واسركم ومجتمعنا المدرسي للحد من تفشي وانتشار فيروس كوفيد ـ ١٩. COVID-19

التطعيم ليس إلزاميا ولكن نشجعه بشدة إلا اذا نصحك طبيبك بخلاف ذلك.

يتواجد في مركز التلقيح اطباءً و ممرضات مؤهلين للقيام بالتطعيم.

التاريخ: الاثنين ٢/١٤

الوقت: ٣٠٣٠- ٧:٠٠

المكان: قاعة مدرسة كود ساماريتان

حذاء ألمدرسة

- يجب ارتداء أحذية مدرسية سوداء كل يوم. يجب ألا يكون للحذاء أي لون مرئي آخر
- يمكن ارتداء الأحذية الرياضية فقط في الأيام المخصصة للتربية البدنية أو الرياضة.

فيما يلي بعض الأمثلة على الأنماط المقبولة للأحذية المدرسية:



يجب ارتداء قبعات المدرسة في الفصل الدراسي ألأول

خلال الفصل الدراسي الأول، يُطلب من جميع الطفال ارتداء قبعة المدرسة أثناء التواجد في الهواء الطلق. يرجى التأكد من كتابة اسم

يمكن شراء القبعات من متجر الأزياء الموحدة أو مكتب المدرسة.

Good Samaritan School Advisory Council Membership

Membership Expression of Interest Form

Please return the completed form to the school office by Friday 18 February.

Surname First Name:

Child/children at Good Samaritan:

_____ Class ____

☐ I am interested in becoming a member of Good Samaritan's School Advisory Council.

☐ I understand that the School Advisory Council will meet twice per term during the school year

I understand that as a member of the School Advisory Council I will work collaboratively with other parents, the principal and school leaders to support the ongoing development of the school.

Signature: ______ Date _____